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A Message from
Pastor Sandy Kessinger

June of 2025
Prayers of Thanksgiving 
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Dear Redeemer, 
I know of your faith and your love for all people. I witnessed it all the time when together we lived out our mission
statement to share the love of Christ with the greatest number of people. I witnessed it when together we shared
it with those who are part of our faith community and those who reside beyond our church walls. We never
stopped thinking of new ways to reach out to help the most vulnerable. We never stopped wanting to be there for
others as God is ever so present for us. We never stopped welcoming all people and respecting them for who God
created them to be. 

I have also been a direct recipient of your faith and love. As much as I have done my best to care for you, you have
reciprocated a hundredfold. We have worked side-by-side to bring the good news of Jesus Christ to those who
hunger and thirst. We have studied the Word of God and have seen it come alive for us in new and awesome
ways. In our worship and in our studies and in our outreach, we have walked together for these past thirteen and
a half years. You have loved me as much (if not more) than I have loved you. 

It is for all of these reasons that I do not cease to give thanks for all of you. 
I will remember you in my prayers.

In my prayers I will ask God to give you a spirit of wisdom and revelation as we all transition to a new path
forward. I will ask God to give you an open heart to receive the new interim pastor and when the time is right for
a newly-called pastor. I will ask God to help you decide what kind of church you want to be in the future to
address the changing needs of our community. In this kind of discernment, it will take courage to let go of the past
and to embrace an unknown future. 

And I ask that you keep me in your prayers as well. I have lived these past thirty years preaching and teaching and
presiding over the sacraments. Fortunately for retired pastors, there are plenty of opportunities to be able to
continue to do what we are called to do and still make time for our families and, in my case, to be out in the
mission field more. I am excited to see where the Holy Spirit will lead me. My past experiences with Lutheran
Disaster Response, mission trips with Youth Works, and just a general desire to help people one person at a time
has given me a foundation by which to explore new opportunities. 

I am most grateful that although I will no longer be at Redeemer as your called pastor, we will forever be
connected by our love for God in Christ and our shared mission to spread the gospel in a variety of forms. With
the eyes of our hearts enlightened, we will all know the hope that comes from a loving God who only wants the
best for all of us. 

In Ephesians 1:15-23, Paul offers a carefully crafted prayer to the church. It starts with
words of thanksgiving and then proceeds to ask God to give the people a spirit of
wisdom and revelation so that they may know the hope of his calling, the riches of his
blessings, and the greatness of his power. As we close out this chapter in our journey
together, let me offer a similar prayer for all of you who are part of the Lutheran Church
of the Redeemer.
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We have all experienced the richness of God’s blessings already. I was blessed every time I shared a meal with
you, every time we had a conversation, every time we laughed together, and every time we cried together. I
was blessed with so many holy moments and God moments (too numerous to count). So I know that there will
be even more blessings in your future and in mine. I know that even though we will be working in different
parts of God’s kingdom, there will be even more ways that we can be a blessing to others. It is through the
blessings of God and our collective love for God and each other that will keep us together. 

As June 22 quickly comes upon us, may we all bow our knees before God in Christ. May we rejoice in the way
God molded us together over my tenure at Redeemer. May we be forever grateful for the way that God was so
visibly present with us. 

Now to him who by the power at work within us is able to accomplish abundantly far more than all we can ask
or imagine, to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus, forever and ever. 
Amen. 

Yours in Christ – Pastor Sandy Kessinger 



Thursdays 

ADDITIONAL ACTIVITIES 

 

WEEKLY EVENTS 

Men’s Bible Study (Zoom) – 8:00 am
Traditional Choir rehearsal: June 5, 12, & 19, at 7:45 pm 

SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
Traditional worship services: June 1 & 8, at 8:30 am and 11:00 am 

Traditional worship service: June 15, 22, & 29, at 9:00 am

Contemporary worship service: June 1 & 8, at 9:45 am 
Contemporary worship service: June 15, 22, & 29, at 10:30 am 

High School Class: June 1 & 8, at 9:45 am 
Table Talk (Adult Class): June 1 & 8, at 9:45 am; June 15, 22, & 29, at 10:15 am 
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Week of June 1
Sunday, June 1 

Monday, June 2
Tuesday, June 3
Wednesday, June 4
Thursday, June 5

Week of June 8
Sunday, June 8 

Monday, June 9
Tuesday, June 10

Week of June 15
Tuesday, June 17
Wednesday, June 18

Thursday, June 19
Saturday, June 21 

Week of June 22
Tuesday, June 24 

Mission Trip meeting – 12:00 pm
Confirmation Dinner – 5:00 pm
Social Justice & Equity Book Club (Zoom) – 7:30 pm
Women’s Prayer Group (Hybrid) – 9:30 am
Quilting Group – 9:00 am 
Prayer Shawl Ministry (Hybrid) – 10:30 am

Pentecost Sunday
Confirmation – Worship service at 11:00 am
Congregation Council meeting – 7:30 pm
Women’s Prayer Group (Hybrid) – 9:30 am 

 
Good Grub and God Dinner – 7 pm
Quilting Group – 9:00 am 
Mission Trip meeting – 6:30 pm
Prayer Shawl Ministry (Hybrid) – 10:30 am
Pastor Kessinger’s Retirement Reception – 3 pm

Sacred Ground discussion (Hybrid) – 7 pm
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Minutes: May 12, 2025, Meeting of Congregation Council
RLC Conference Room and via Zoom

Council Members Present in Person: Annabelle Allard; Steve Bott, Treasurer; Lee Cronin; Sabine Detweiler, Vice
President; Sarah Getter; Chris Hernadi, Secretary; Victoria Johnson; Pastor Sandy Kessinger; Karen Miller, President; Gene
Morrow.
Council Members Excused: None
Council Members Attending via Zoom: Megan Kratz; Lena Martikainen.
Council Members Unexcused: None
 
Call to order. Karen Miller called the meeting to order at 7:39 PM.

Opening Devotions. PSK opened with prayer.

Approval of Minutes. Minutes from the meeting were previously approved by email. 

Adoption of Agenda. The agenda, as emailed in advance of the meeting, was approved by the Council.

Senior Pastor Report. Pastor Kessinger submitted her report via email in advance of the meeting. Holy Week, the
development of bulletins and sermons, and overall pastoral care of members has been PSK’s primary focus this past
month as her retirement date approaches .Additionally, PSK worked closely with families in preparation of four funerals
and a wedding that will all take place in May. 

Executive Committee Summary. The Executive Committee met on May 9 and talked about items on tonight’s agenda.

Treasurer’s Report. Steve Bott presented the Financial Report. Redeemer’s expenses are over income by $25,181 year-to-
date. Contributions have dipped in April, though the number of contributors remained constant. 

Discussion Item: McLean Day Outreach. The annual McLean Day is a significant opportunity to put out our new Welcome
Statement, to remind people about the service we provide via Redeemer Renaissance, to talk about who we are, and to
invite the community to join us in worship and faith formation. It is scheduled for May 17, 2025. Redeemer typically has a
booth at the McLean Day site and provides parking and shuttle service at the church. Spots are still open for parking lot
coverage, and PSK offered to send out an email encouraging members to sign up for a slot.  Karen Miller noted that it
would be beneficial to start planning more in advance for McLean Day 2026.

Discussion Item: Community Picnic in Late Summer. Council discussed prior experience with organizing an annual church
picnic and noted the value of having a designated volunteer or group of volunteers to organize it. It was proposed that
August or early September would be a good time to organize a picnic for the entire Redeemer and Redeemer Renaissance
communities. Council was asked to think about friend groups or a volunteer who would be available to take this on.

Discussion Item: Proposed Welcome Banner. Karen Miller emailed in advance of the meeting a copy of a proposed
welcome banner to display at the church entrance. The council reviewed the content and discussed the timing of the
installation. 

Tyler Posey made the motion to display the banner as presented and have it installed prior to the arrival of the Interim
Pastor. Sabine Detweiler seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously by Council. 
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Discussion Item: Faith Formation Coordinator. Karen Miller reported that given the extensive time commitment
involved, the Executive Council has recommended that it be a paid position. Council encouraged EC members to review
the budget and consult with the outgoing Faith Formation Coordinator to establish the details and report back at the
next meeting for consideration and approval.  
 
Discussion Item: Confirmation Teacher(s). Council discussed general options for identifying a Confirmation Teacher or a
team of Confirmation teachers. Ideas included checking with parents of confirmands, consulting with the Interim Pastor,
or drawing on parents involved with the youth program. PSK will provide Karen with a list of names for consideration. 

Discussion Item: Interim Pastor Meeting Preparations. Council will meet with the Synod’s recommendation for Interim
Pastor at 7 pm on May 13. Karen Miller emailed the candidate’s Core Personal Discernment Profile and asked Council to
review it in advance of the meeting with the candidate.   

Discussion Item: Summer Council Schedule. It was decided that Council will meet both in July and August in the
summer of 2025. 

Ministry Reports and Action Item: Endowment Committee. Gene Morrow presented on behalf of the Endowment
Committee. The Endowment Committee proposes a contribution of $4,000 to organizations in the Buffalo, NY area
associated with Youth Works. Redeemer’s summer youth trip will be in communities in Buffalo, and this contribution
will provide additional support to the area.

Gene Morrow made the motion to support the Endowment Committee’s proposal. Sabine Detweiller seconded the
motion. The motion was unanimously approved by Council.

New Business: None.

Close with Prayer. Council closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:52

Upcoming Dates:

Interim Candidate Meeting         May 13, 2025
Executive Committee                   June 3, 2025
Synod Assembly                            June 6 and 7, 2025
Next Meeting of Council              June 9, 2025
PSK Retirement Open House      June 21, 2025
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 Construction Project Updates from May

Construction will start in mid-August with the renovation work beginning in the old classroom wing first.
That portion should be completed in early December. Then the office wing will be closed for renovation
and staff members will be moved into the new classrooms temporarily. Once the office wing renovations
are completed, staff will move back into their offices. All of the interior work for both wings should be
completed by the end of March. As areas and hallways are closed, signs will go up to direct members and
visitors to any temporary offices and through the rest of the building.

We are still working with the County to get approval on our outdoor plans for the renovated Natural Play
Area and the new Columbarium. The County has changed one of their requirements and we now need to
modify the way we handle and release stormwater. Our civil engineers are working on a solution. We are
planning to begin the outdoor construction in November/December and finish both areas in the spring. We
will have a better idea on the timeline once we have approval to proceed from the County.  

Last year, we entered into discussions with the owners of the office park next door. There was an issue of
water flowing from their parking lot across our property. They agreed to make improvements to their
storm drain configuration and recently completed that work. While we still need to improve the storm
water flow from within our own property borders, their improvement will reduce the volume of water
involved. Our new Natural Play Area construction work will better handle this reduced flow and help make
Redeemer's playground less wet and muddy for our Preschool, After-school, and Summer Camp kids.

As you think about how you can support Redeemer’s renovation and expansion plans through the capital
campaign, please consider one of the tax-advantaged giving options. The giving of appreciated stocks or
mutual funds will help minimize your capital gain taxes. Also, the giving of IRA Required Minimum
Distributions (RMDs) can also lower your taxable income. See Redeemer’s website under the additional
“Giving” heading for more information.
 



HAPPENING AT REDEEMER

Pastor Kessinger’s Retirement Reception — June 21

You’re invited to join us. Please come to Pastor Kessinger’s retirement reception on Saturday, June
21 from 3-5 pm in Parent’s Hall/Gym. Click here to RSVP, whether you plan to attend or not.

Social Justice and Equity Book Club
Final Meeting before Summer Break — June 2

Redeemer’s Social Justice & Equity Book Club (formerly Redeemer’s Racial Justice & Equity Book
Club) will have their final meeting before a break for the summer on June 2 from 7:30-8:30 pm on
Zoom. They will reconvene in the fall with Go Back to Where you Came From by Wajahat Ali.

Please check out the summaries of the books we have read on our website, and feel free to
borrow a copy from our lending cart in the Crossroads! Contact Teresa Schellenger for more
information.

Welcome Banner

On May 12, Council approved a Welcome Banner that will be displayed in front of the Church. Please
find the banner design below. 
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https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C4AAFA722A64-56444562-pastor
https://redeemermclean.org/social-outreach/social-justice-and-equity
mailto:jpschellenger@aol.com


Good Grub and God! — June 17

Good Grub and God is a night out in a local restaurant for adults for a good meal, fellowship, and a
discussion on some aspect of our faith. Come solo or bring a friend, co-worker, or partner, but come
enjoy getting to spend time together. We are meeting the 3  Tuesday of the month:rd

June 17th

You are welcome to come as often as your schedule allows. Each month someone will be the “host”.
Being the host requires no preparation or skills; you get to pick the restaurant and the topic for
discussion. 

If you are interested in being a host, please contact Kim Wenk at kbwenk@gmail.com or 703-909-
3424. We ask that if you would like to attend, please sign up via the link below or contact Kim. You
can sign up as late as the day before; we just want to be sure that we have enough seats for
everyone. 

Yes, I would like to come to Good Grub and God

McLean Day — Thank you! 

Thank you to all who volunteered for McLean Day this year--it would not have been possible without
the support that was given! A special thank you to Mark Cronin and his team of volunteers for their
management of the satellite parking lot and welcome table at Redeemer. Thank you also to Barb
Perlowski and those who volunteered at the park booth, including Redeemer Renaissance Board
Members, sharing information about Redeemer and Redeemer Renaissance with the McLean
community. We are also grateful to those who came to McLean Day in support of Redeemer and the
greater community. 
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mailto:kbwenk@gmail.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C4AAFA722A64-50404090-good#/


Sign Up to Host Coffee Hour

Who makes the coffee? You can!

Everyone is welcome to host Sunday morning Coffee Hour. Get your friends, family, or ministry or
group together and sign up!

What does the host person/s do? Make the coffee, set up, keep the coffee area tidy and
replenished, and CLEAN UP! And have fun! You can even go to service once things are set up. 

If you want to provide a simple treat like mini muffins, donut holes, bite size breads or pastries, or
something similar – store bought is fine – that is appreciated but not required. 

It is a great way to meet people, welcome visitors, and inform people about your ministry or group.
All coffee supplies, training, and written instructions are provided. If you are interested, please sign
up here. If you have any questions, contact Kim Wenk. 
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Young Adult Group

Young adults are invited to attend join us for our summer activities as we take a break from our
regular meetings.

June 24 — Dinner at Caboose Commons in Mosaic District at 7 pm: Join us for dinner at
Caboose, located at 2918 Eskridge Rd, Fairfax, VA 22031. There will be an option to play trivia.
No sign up needed, just show up!  

July 10 — King’s Dominion Outing: Join us as we go to King’s Dominion for a day of roller
coasters and fun. We plan to carpool as a group. Sign up is necessary for this event, please
contact Grace Howie if you are interested in going. 

This group is open to those between the ages of 19 to 39-ish, but if you feel you are a young adult,
you are welcome to attend! This group is a partnership between Redeemer, Lewinsville, and
Immanuel Presbyterian Church. For more information, please contact Grace Howie. 

http://bit.ly/RedeemerCoffeeHour
mailto:kbwenk@gmail.com
mailto:grace@redeemermclean.org
mailto:grace@redeemermclean.org


Youth

Confirmation Dinner – June 1
All 8th graders and their families are invited to join Pastor Sandy for dinner on June 1 from 5 - 7 pm
to prepare for their upcoming confirmation on June 8th. RSVP at this link.

High School Class will meet until June 8
Our high school class, Bagels and Bibles, will continue to meet until June 8 at 9:45 am in the teen
center. 

Mission Trip Final Meeting for Parents and Youth – June 18
Our final mission trip meeting before we embark on our trip will be June 18 at 6:30 PM. This
meeting is mandatory and parents are asked to attend with their child. 

For more detailed Youth News, please read the Youth Newsletter. For any questions, please
contact Grace Howie.

May Service Project
Placemats for Sunrise of McLean Village-- Thank you!

Thank you to all who created a placemat for Sunrise of McLean Village! We were able to provide
placemats for the entire memory care unit. The drawings and messages brought so much joy to the
residents on Mother’s Day, and will continue to do so. Thank you again to all who participated.
Please see the placemats below. 
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https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C4AA8AB28A57-56436149-8thgrade
mailto:grace@redeemermclean.org


CONGRATULATIONS TO THESE GRADUATES!

12

Tutu Toviho is graduating from
George C. Marshall High School.
She will attend VCU in the fall to
major in Psychology as she
wants to be a therapist.

Words of motivation: Turn your
struggles into strength to work
harder for what you want.

Justin Bornmann is graduating from Edison
High School. He will attend Penn State
University in the fall.

Hannah Hughes is graduating from George C.
Marshall High School on June 2, 2025. 
She will attend UVA in the fall.



CONGRATULATIONS TO THESE GRADUATES!

13

Ricky Michaud is graduating from Madison High
School. He will attend Bucknell University in the
fall to major in political science.

Meredith Lawler is graduating from
HB Woodlawn High School. She will
attend UVA in the fall.

Avery Higgins is graduating from Mclean High School.

John Mazur, grandson of Marilyn & John White, and son of Christine & David Mazur, is
graduating from Woodson High School in Fairfax. He will attend Bucknell University in the fall. 



CONGRATULATIONS TO THESE GRADUATES!

14

Leila Williams graduated from University of
Illinois Urbana Champaign with a degree in
bioengineering.

Christopher Kutscher graduated
from William & Mary with a
Bachelor’s of Science in
psychology and a minor in
finance.

Caroline Swarm will graduate from
the University Of Glasgow School
of Veterinary Medicine on July 8,
2025. Caroline plans to practice in
Nashville, TN.



Preschool Registration 2025-26

It’s time! Church and community families with children 1.5 – 5 years of age are welcome to register
for the 2025-26 school year! Registration for preschool is open on a rolling basis. 

Program offerings promoting a sense of wonder, discovery, and exploration include a play-based
curriculum with nature-based components for children to grow as happy learners. The preschool
holiday calendars align with the Fairfax County Public Schools’ calendar.

Good Beginnings Class for Toddlers and Caregivers - offered bi-weekly throughout the school
year.
2.5 – 5-year-old Classes - offered part-time, full-time, morning only, and all day.
Preschool Summer Camps - children join in summertime fun with friends through games, art,
workshops, and performances.

Children delight in experiencing open-ended play with peers in a safe, developmentally appropriate
environment. Our staff engages the children to delve into topics of interest, build hands-on projects,
and create bonds that will help them navigate their childhood years and beyond.

We can’t wait to welcome you! Schedule a visit to take a tour & register: 
Preschool 703-356-3567 or After-School 703-356-3346 ext. 106 

 15

CONGRATULATIONS TO THESE GRADUATES!

Graduation, finally!
After 10 years attending United Lutheran Seminary (Gettysburg), Harold Hofstad, a member of our
congregation, graduated with a Master of Arts degree on May 9. He took classes part-time, and
when those had been completed, he spent the last year and one-half (ending October 2024)
researching and writing his thesis - Ontological and Imputed Righteousness in Luther and the
Lutheran Confessions: Development of the Reformation Doctrine of Justification.

He wishes to thank everyone that supported and encouraged him along the way. Although, anyone
might be forgiven for wondering if or even doubting that he would ever finish. HaHa. It’s a happy
ending, though, and Harold has just signed a book contract to publish a modified version of his
thesis, in the hopes that a little bit wider circulation might be obtained beyond the Wentz Library on
the ULS Gettysburg campus.

Calvin Higgins is graduating from James Madison University



SOCIAL OUTREACH

Winter Scarf Drive

HOOKS AND NEEDLES ONCE AGAIN: The prayer shawl group will be hosting the annual winter scarf drive once
more. Please consider crocheting or knitting a winter scarf for the Women of N Street Ministries. Gently used and
newly purchased winter scarves are also welcome.

Pick up a “scarf in a bag” kit in the Crossroads. Each bag contains enough yarn to knit or crochet a scarf and
directions for the project. Take a bag home and enjoy a “hands on “ project over the summer months. Directions
for both crocheted and knitted scarves are included, or use any pattern of your choosing. There is plenty of yarn
available in the yarn closet for artisans to use as well. Contact the church office to arrange to visit the yarn closet. 

Collection boxes for the scarves will be put out in September, and the drive will end in early October. 

The scarves will go to the women being served by N Street ministries. Redeemer has had a long term relationship
with N Street; a ministry that helps homeless women in DC with a wide range of programs that foster
independence. Here is the link to the website for more information:  https://www.nstreetvillage.org

The prayer shawl group meets the first and third Thursday of most months. We do take a break during July and
August. The hybrid (Zoom and in person) meetings run from 10:30 to noon. All are welcome. Beginners are
enthusiastically welcomed. Please email Lynn Barth at lynnbarth@gmail for more information or yarn. 
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Please Help Care for Our Neighbors
Support Redeemer’s Little Food Pantry

The Little Pantry’s purpose is to provide access to food 24/7,
without qualifications or judgment, for our neighbors in need.

There has been an increase in the use of the Little Pantry, so it needs to be
filled daily.

Items may be placed 24/7 in the bin marked “Little Pantry” on the Share
cart outside Door 10, or directly into the Little Pantry (parking lot on
Westmoreland St.)

Guidelines: no glass containers; all items need to be shelf stable  (nothing
perishable); healthy food with nutritional value

Items most needed:
- canned tuna, chicken
- canned meat stews, fruit, vegetables, soups, beans
- small plastic jars of peanut butter
- pasta, crackers, cereal, macaroni and cheese

https://www.nstreetvillage.org/
mailto:lynnbarth@gmail.com


Quilting Group

We hope you enjoyed seeing all of our creative quilts in April and May when they were blessed. As you can see,
we’ve been busy! Obviously, we love our mission.  

The Quilting Group meets on the first and third Wednesdays of each month from 9:00-11:30 am in Fellowship Hall.
We are a small group of five ladies on a mission to share our love of sewing. We continue to support Partner for
Surgery in Guatemala along with Project Linus (which we started supporting in 2024). Our quilts are various sizes
based upon Project Linus guidelines: minimum sizes: 36" x 36" for baby blankets, 42" x 60" for children's blankets,
and 45" x 72" for teen blankets, in addition to fleece blankets. 

Project Linus supports local Fairfax County organizations such as Ronald McDonald House, Tragedy Assistance
Program for Survivors (TAPS), kids who have lost a military service parent, local emergency situations and national
emergency situations when a call for assistance is received, and INOVA Hospital, to name a few. 

Partner for Surgery, Guatemala provides medical and surgical care in rural Guatemala, helping impoverished
Guatemalan children and families living in remote locations. Our quilts are hand delivered by Frank Petersen.
Additionally, we provide handmade tote bags and bears for the children.

Additionally, this year, we “teamed” up with the Prayer Shawl Group to make fleece blankets for Project Linus. The
Quilting Group purchased the fleece, rotary skip blade and prepped the fleece for the crocheters to put an edge on.
Additionally, any leftover fleece from the blankets was made into scarves to support the Prayer Shawl’s scarf drive
later this year. The Quilting Group will deliver both quilts and blankets made by Prayer Shawl to the Project Linus
drop off location. 

Our group is always looking for assistance, and we welcome new sewers into our small group. If you are unable to
attend in person, we can provide you with supplies to design a quilt or even a bundled set (quilt top, batting, backing
fabric, and yarn) to make at your leisure at home. Other ways to help include monetary donations; fabric, thread,
and other sewing/quilting items are welcome. When donating money, please designate it for the “Quilting Group.”
Monetary donations will go toward the purchase of much-needed batting, fabric, thread, and any other supplies as
needed. 

If you are interested, please contact either Darlene McCoy or Joyce Clarke. 

 17

April Ham Run Report

Hi All,

The following is the ham run report for April.

On April 3, Roberta Pittman delivered 3 boxes of ham weighing 60 pounds from Fairfax to Thrive DC.  On April 10,
Ralph Dutrow delivered 2 boxes of ham weighing 40 pounds from Fairfax to SOME. On April 24, Laura Wareham
delivered 4 boxes of ham weighing 80 pounds from Fairfax to Thrive DC.

Our total delivery weight for April is 180 pounds and 965 pounds year to date. Thank you all.

Sincerely,
Laura Wareham

mailto:mccoy.darlene@gmail.com
mailto:joyceclarke1943@hotmail.com


Partner for Surgery

Please support the medical/surgical mission work in Guatemala where life-changing education and surgeries are
provided in rural areas. We just sent off 70 support bags for the patients (all infants), as well as over 30 Redeemer-
made quilts. We need a full restock of our infant items – we’re particularly in need of:

Baby shampoo
Baby socks
Baby washcloths
Pacifiers
Rattles

These items can be donated by:

Placing in the bin located in the Church Crossroads
Purchasing through the Amazon Wish List, found here:

       https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3L2PVUGP5225H?ref_=wl_share
Using the QR code:

For more information, please contact Joan Bradley at: joan.bradley27@outlook.com
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https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3L2PVUGP5225H?ref_=wl_share
mailto:joan.bradley27@outlook.com
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June 1       Missy Devore, Carole Dotterweich, John Heinke, Natalie Lee, Pete Poulos, Sean Wareham
June 2       Andrew Beck, Peter Guma, Caroline Pfister
June 3       Kellee Barron-Lanza
June 4       Anna Detweiler, Paul Hammelton, Tyler Leadbetter, Kyra Macomber
June 5       Devin Karnik, Macklin Meagher
June 6       Evan Goodwin, Garth Huston, David McGuire, Cristian Nied, Cora Reynolds, Erica Roesel
June 7       Michael Anderson, Haley Dorgan, Tricia Engle, Julia Englund, Alexandra Heath, Austin Humes, Erin Moran, 
                  Doug Ubben, Brady Ward
June 8       Logan Fedorczyk, Hannah Huston
June 9       Andrzej Manitius, Abigail Williams
June 11     Gene Durman, Pastor Kessinger, Daniel Speckhard
June 12     Frederick Budde, Christina Leas, Quinn Miller, Sylvia Villafuerte
June 13     Sheridan Kanski, Will Kennedy, Samuel Schwartz, Adrian Wiklund
June 14     Eric Balleisen, Sierra Balleisen, Zach Balleisen, Mary Elizabeth Derr, Sam Fitzner, Ethan Jones, Terri Markwart, 
                   Halle Melby, Grace Mykityshyn, Marie Rice
June 15     Tutu Toviho, Lindsay Wilson
June 16     Paula Giffey, Gretchen Stark
June 17     James Anderson, Julianna Rodriguez, Paxton Rodriguez, Eric Sather
June 18     Jack Glowacki, John D. Zele
June 19     Alejandra Villafuerte
June 20     Bill Buseman, Guy Jeffress, Mary Karangelen, Peter Schultz
June 21     Julia Paukovits, Grace Pelak
June 22     Hannah Allard, Caroline Armstrong, Matthew Engel, Jaxsen Rodriguez
June 24     Victoria Johnson, Gretchen Roesel
June 25     Cameron Brennan, Jackie Budde, Eva Schroeter
June 26     Nic Budde, Matthew Mowrey, Anneliese Odegard, William Owen, Heather Trichtinger
June 27     Elisabeth Coker, Anna Duval, Milo Engel, Maddy Geduldig, Leo Getter, Jane Goldfrank, Braydon Persino,
                   Delaney Persino
June 28     EJ Kwak, Siri Opsal, Barbel Thomas, Logan Vergonis
June 29     Sara Grace Kennedy, Ingrid Kunec, William Van Wazer
June 30     Emily Adams, Tommy Adams, Lindsay Conway, David Cooley, Darlene McCoy, Fausto Stanford-Molina,
                   George Tria

June Birthdays - We Wish You a Happy Birthday!



Senior Pastor 

Office Manager 

Organist 

Pianist 

Youth & Communications 
Coordinator 

Youth Choir Director 

Bell Choir Director 

Director of Music 

Director of Afterschool 

Director of Preschool 

Evening Facility Host 

Executive Director of 
Redeemer Renaissance 

Facilities Director 

Financial Coordinator 

Nursery Care 

Waka Osifchin 

Waka Osifchin 

Matt Osifchin 

Linda McConnaughay 

Katrina McNair 

Brian Doyle 

Linda McConnaughay 

Bill Parks 

Sara Nail 

Bernarda Rodriguez 
Lusbi Pina 

Cynthia Finocchiaro 

Joy Mentzel 

Kathy Detwiler 

Grace Howie 

Pastor Sandy Kessinger 

ext. 106 

ext. 111 

ext. 106 

ext. 110 

ext. 103 

ext. 101 

ext. 102 
cell: 703-635-4672 

psk@redeemermclean.org 

waka.soprano@gmail.com 

grace@redeemermclean.org 

bparks@redeemermclean.org 

sara@redeemermclean.org 

cynthia@redeemermclean.org 

joymentzel@gmail.com 

waka.soprano@gmail.com 

mosifchi@hotmail.com 

lmcconnaughay@redeemermclean.org 

preschool@redeemermclean.org 

lmcconnaughay@redeemermclean.org 

 

PASTORS AND STAFF OF REDEEMER LUTHERAN CHURCH 

CONGREGATION COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Annabelle Allard

Lee Cronin
Sarah Getter
Megan Kratz

Lena Martikainen
Gene Morrow

Tyler Posey
And a Youth Representative

Redeemer Lutheran Church | 1545 Chain Bridge Road | McLean, VA 22101
703-356-3346 | church@redeemermclean.org | www.redeemermclean.org 

CONGREGATION COUNCIL OFFICERS 

President
Vice President
Secretary
Treasurer

Karen Miller
Sabine Detweiler
Chris Hernadi
Steve Bott


